
 

 

 

Whitewater Newsletter - 4th November 2022 
 

It’s been a highly productive and purposeful first week back with more variety than the weather. We’ve welcomed in 

our cricket coach, a new values garden has been created, we have new Year 5/6 vocal ambassadors, a HUGE Red Kite 

has been painted as well as all of the usual laughter and learning. 

 

In school… 

In contrast to previous newsletters, we are looking forward opposed to reflecting backwards. Instead of sharing what 

we’ve been up to in class, we are sharing the Learning Overview for each class for this half term. We hope that these 

will inform you of what your child will be learning and support you in effectively engaging in conversations at home. 

Any additional support you can give your child at home is always beneficial to their progress within school. I hope 

you find them useful. These can also be found on our school website in the ‘Class Learning’ sections. 

 

Rabbits… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Otters… 

 

 

 

Hedgehogs… 

 

 

 



Foxes… 

 

 

Children were bowled over… 

On Mondays for this term, we are lucky enough to welcome Coach Tom, from Chance to Shine. Chance to Shine is a 

national charity that aims to give all children the opportunity to play, learn and develop through cricket. Otters, 

Hedgehogs and Foxes will take part in fun and engaging cricket lessons as part of their PE curriculum. The first session 

was hugely successful and enjoyed by the children and staff alike, Well done for all the children who tried their best.   

 

 

Choir Club and Vocal Ambassadors… 

We have been busy rolling out new musical opportunities across school. We 

are excited to have choir starting on Monday where the children will have 

the opportunity to learn and perform songs from Scrooge, the musical. The 

Choir Club is for Key Stage 2 children only, and will run during lunchtime 

so there is no need to complete any letter or forms to sign up.  

To support with choir and in order to enable our young people to get 

involved in leading singing activities within school, we have appointed 4 

vocal ambassadors and 3 reserve ambassadors. These children will have 

the opportunity to attend 6 training sessions run by Hampshire Music 

Service and will return to school equipped and ready to set up a singing 

area which they will build on throughout the year. They will also learn 

how to teach simple songs and lead singing activities with their peers. 

Vocal ambassadors will get the exciting opportunity to perform regularly with 

'The Vocal Ambassadors Choir' including at the Primary Prom in June 2023. 

 

 

 



Collective Worship – A Year of Listening… 

We are developing the children's musical repertoire by introducing 'A year of 

listening'. Each week will have at least one piece of music ranging from Night on a 

Bare Mountain by Mussorgsky and Hymn to the Fallen by John Williams to Perfect Day 

by Lou Reed. The children will have chance to listen to the set pieces both in class and 

during collective worship times. This is a fantastic opportunity for our children to 

develop their awareness of a range of different musical genre. 

 

 

More After School Club fun… 

 

Our after-school childcare runs every day from the end of the school day until 5.45pm (although collection can be any 

time up to that point). The cost is £12.50 per session including a light meal. We are now running themes on Tuesdays 

and Thursdays! Tuesdays will include Science Workshop and Thursday are Circus Skills.  

 

The School Website… 

Over recent weeks, we have spent lots of time updating our school website so that it reflects our school and shares 

information relevant and useful. The Our Learning section now includes lots of information about our curriculum, The 

Whitewater Way and about each subject. In addition, the Class Learning sections include class updates which are also 

shared in newsletters and learning overviews. 

In addition, there is now a section called ‘Being a Church School’ which shares information about our links to the church, 

what it means to be a church school, information about our Collective Worships, examples of living our values and 

much more. 

There is also information about safeguarding (including advice for parents about helping your children stay safe online), 

updated school improvement plans, a new Forest School section and all of the usual information. 

I hope you find it useful. 

 

 

Please make sure you have a look at the key dates and add them to your diary and as always.  

 

Thank you all for your continued support and I hope you all have a restful weekend. 

 

Take care   

 

S Moore 

 

Mr Steve Moore  

Executive Head of School 

 

 

 

 

 



Key Dates 

 

7.11.22 New Entrants Open morning (9.15 am)   

14.11.22 Flu immunisation 

15.11.22 PTA KS1 Film Night (3.30 pm to 4.45 pm) 

18.11.22 BBC Children in Need 

22.11.22 
Foxes to QMC (am) 

PTA KS2 Film Night (3.30 pm to 4.45 pm) 

1.12.22 PTA Carol Concert (6 pm) 

2.12.22 Non-Uniform Day for donations for PTA Hamper Raffle 

5.12.22 
Rabbits and Otters Christmas Performance (Dress Rehearsal to KS2) 

Rock Steady Concert 

6.12.22 Rabbits and Otters Christmas Performance PM  

7.12.22 Rabbits and Otters Christmas Performance PM 

9.12.22 PTA Online Hamper Raffle 

15.12.22 Christmas service at Rotherwick Church 

16.12.22 
Christmas Jumper Day and Key Stage 2 Carols on the Playground 

Christmas dinner 

End of Autumn Term  

 

 


